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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

August 8, 2000

Chairman Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Bill Chipman; Jody Hooley; Doug Gwilliam; Jennifer Wright-Thulin; Brigham Morgan.  Diane Jacob and Ken Leetham were excused.

 Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planner:

Shawn Warnke


Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Carl Allred  & Jessa Schalic, The Ranches; Marcie Taylor, resident; Clayton & Raelene Rawson, residents; Jim & Margaret Allred, Two A-LLG. Betty Jo Allred, Orem; Dave Tomsick, resident; Kelvin Bailey, resident; Walter & Brenda Park, residents; Eric Jones, Eagle Mountain Properties (EMP); Chase Allred, land owner; Rob Allred, land owner; Steve Allred, land owner. 
1.
Pledge of Allegiance:


Shawn Warnke led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of Agenda:

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve the agenda as stated.  Doug Gwilliam seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

3.
Public Hearing/The Ranches Annexations:
The Public Hearing opened at 6:05 p.m.

Chairman Bill Chipman commented that Mayor Bond had stated that no action would be taken with any developer who wasn’t current with their fees due to the Town of Eagle Mountain.  The Public Hearing regarding The Ranches Annexation would be heard, however, there would be no action taken.

Shawn Warnke addressed the Planning Commission and discussed The Ranches Annexation.  The Ranches submitted annexation petitions for four proposed annexations.  

Scott Kirkland, The Ranches, stated that three of the annexations were for separate parties, Carl & Jim Allred, Chase Allred and the Henleys.  Mr. Kirkland explained that The Ranches would amend their master plan to include their parcel only.  Mr. Kirkland gave a brief description of the layout of the additional annexations.

Mr. Chipman opened the Public Hearing  @ 6:15 p.m.

Dave Tomsick, resident, asked where the one-acre lots on the Henley's property would be located.

Brenda Park, resident, inquired about the 1/2-acre lots.  Scott Kirkland replied that the 1/2-acre lots were constrained by topography but they would be located somewhere to the west.

Rod Allred, property owner, discussed his concerns in regards to the increased property taxes on the land.

Bill Chipman stated that the Planning Commission was not the body to discuss any increased property tax rates and recommended Mr. Allred address the issue with John Newman, the Town Administrator.  Mr. Chipman added that the tax rate wouldn’t change until the plat was recorded.  

Mr. Chipman closed the public potion of the hearing @ 6:25 p.m.

Mr. Chipman requested that when each parcel was presented that they have a topographical map of the area included in the application.  Mr. Chipman was concerned with the ability to develop any sloped areas.

Doug Gwilliam discussed the utility capacity problem.  Mr. Gwilliam also had concerns developing in a sloped location.  Mr. Kirkland stated that they were aware that some of the lots were unusable.

Jody Hooley commented regarding the utility capacity problem and inquired about the water rights.  Korey Walker stated that when the plats were presented in their final form they would have to show the ability to obtain the necessary water rights for the project.

Scott Kirkland stated that when the projects were ready to be presented they would do them individually.

Discussion ensued regarding separate development agreements for each annexation.

Bill Chipman recommended extending the public hearing until the next meeting in order to have further information and a complete packet.  Mr. Chipman stated that they were missing a Master Development Plan for a couple of the annexation parcels.

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to extend the public hearing not to exceed September 12, 2000.  Doug Gwilliam seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

4.
Commissioner's concerns: 


Shawn Warnke provided the Commissioners with a list of their concerns that he compiled (see attachment).  Bill Chipman requested that the Commissioners review the list on their own time and then discuss any issues that were not resolved at the next Planning Commission meeting.

5.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:

Jennifer Wright-Thulin discussed scheduling the on site visit.  Bill Chipman stated that he would meet with Shawn Warnke and schedule the meeting.

MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to adjourn the meeting @ 6:35 p.m.  

Approved:  _______________________


 Date: ___________________




Chairman Bill Chipman                      
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